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INTRODUCTION OF CONTRACTOR FOR WATER PROJECT 
 

 

Cllr Aaron Mokgetle, the Mayor of Lephalale Local Municipality, accompanied by 
Council Speaker Cllr Grace Marakalala and EXCO member Cllr Ratah Modiba, went 
on a courtesy visit to Kgosi Seleka royal house on 19 June 2025.  
 
The purpose of the visit to the royal residence was to present the contractor for the 
Water Project intended to help address water issues in Letlora, Tshelammake, 
Magadimela, and Botshabelo villages.  
 
As part of the Municipality's initiative to tackle water issues in the villages, the Mayor 
introduced the contractor who will be building a water project for the four villages.  
 
This initiative is included in the municipality's efforts to enhance water services, vital 
for the increasing population and economic progress of the region.  
 
The three-stage project will be finalized in three months, guaranteeing prompt 
delivery of the essential water infrastructure.  
 
The stages will comprise geotechnical tasks that will identify the borehole drilling 
locations and aid in the infrastructure design, the next stage will involve the drilling 
and testing of the water, and the final phase will involve the construction of a 
50,000L water tanker to supply water to the community.  
 
The project will also generate 25 short-term job opportunities for the local 
community, aiding in economic expansion and progress. Residents of both villages 
praised the Municipality for tackling and addressing water issues.  
 
The Mayor, Cllr Aaron Mokgetle, was joined by the Speaker of Council, Cllr Grace 
Marakalala, along with EXCO Members, Cllr Ratah Modiba, Cllr Louisa Shongwe, 
Cllr Abel Mothoni, Cllr Jan Selolo, and Cllr Kgomotso Bopape. 
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